Update from meeting held on 6 June, 2011 provided by Nick Lowther, Head of Service - Environmental Sustainability

National Carbon Emission Data


Estimates of CO2 emissions are published annually for all UK local authorities. The data is published as a Salford total and for three key sectors 
- industrial/commercial; housing; transport.


Wherever possible,  the estimates are based on "real" local data such as electricity and gas consumption, and emissions from sites where pollution is regulated such as power stations. All emissions from energy production are allocated according to where energy is actually consumed such as h/hs and businesses. The remaining emissions are assigned to local areas on the basis of other local information such as 
traffic counts, population forecasts and employment levels.

The main data sources are the UK National Atmospheric Emissions Inventory and National Statistics of Energy Consumption 

So the data for Salford which shows a total reduction from 6.6 tonnes per capita to 6.1 tonnes per capita is far more accurate than a straight disaggregation of data from national level and does include locally produced statistics. 

The sectoral change is as follows:

Industrial / Commercial 
2005 ( 551, 000 tonnes CO2) ;  2007 ( 493,000 tonnes) 

Housing


2005 ( 523, 000 tonnes CO2) ;  2007 ( 516,000 tonnes)

Transport ( excl. M'ways)
2005 ( 330,000 tonnes CO2) ;   2007 ( 321,000 tonnes)

It is not possible to disaggregate these local emissions data beyond these three sectors.

Street Lighting

I have a meeting arranged in early July and will provide a short briefing note following this.

Persimmon Homes - Energy Savings

I have enquired about the Perssimmon Living-i Homes, built in Irlam. The Persimmon Annual Report (Page 11) is worth a read (http://corporate.persimmonhomes.com/psn/csr/csrreport/crreport06.pdf), (attached) but the website which was supposed to have been set up to monitor and evaluate the lessons learned does not appear to be accessible.

